YOLO COUNTY SHERIFF’S AREO SQUADRON
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
February 25, 2015

Meeting was called to order by Commander Shannon Newbold at 19:04 hours.
Visitors:  Brian Tucker (2), Russel Young (2), and Bart Vannucci (4).  
Executive Officer:  Executive Officer Keith Bakula reported that we currently have 20 members, with 2 new applications in process.
Secretary’s Report:  The minutes of January 28, 2015 were previously distributed, and approved, without changes.
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Brett Dockter reported that as of January 31, 2015, there was $17,656.38 in the General Fund and $9,429.04 in the Special Ops Fund.  Total “Net” Revenues for the One Month Ended January 31, 2015 was $3,451.10, whereas the Total Expenditures for the same period was $201.32, for a Net Profit for the One Month of $3,249.78.
Operations Officer’s Report:  Ops Officer Dave Goodhue reported that for January,
1) Flight Participation was 10,
2) Missions Flown were 7,
3) Hours Flown were 19.0 hours,
4) Hours Flown (YTD) were 19.0 hours,
5) Fuel Used was 125.79 gallons,
6) Fuel Average was 6.62 gallons, 
7) Fuel Costs were $710.71. 
Operations Officer David reported that we are only 503.2 hours out from a TBO.  He also reported that the Rotating Beacon Switch has been replaced and the Rotating Beacon is now operative.
Liaison:  Liaison Sgt. Kurt Zeiler was not in attendance.
Commander’s Report:  Commander Shannon Newbold reported that,
1) All of the new ID cards have been handed out to members,
2) The three scheduled flights for the Almond Festival Patrol were cancelled due to high winds,
3) That there were no arrests, fights or DUIs reported during this year’s Almond Festival,
4) One of the Sergeants, who was riding on one of the department’s trial bikes, ran out of gas during his patrol.  Lesson to learn:  Always check your equipment, prior to leaving.  I think we call this procedure a “pre-flight”,
5) Our Annual Banquet Awards Dinner is this coming Saturday, February 28th.  Social Hour begins at 18:00, Dinner at 19:00 and Awards Presentation at 20:00,
6) Commander Shannon attended a FAA Webinar mid-December on, “10 Ways your IPad can Cause an Accident or Cause you a Violation”.  He was so impressed with the Webinar, that he was able to make it available to us tonight.  One of the first questions is if a handheld can replace “paper”?  An answer is, “Yes”, but only if they have been updated and you are working with the most current copy.  Also, it was noted that handhelds are causing 10 times as many violations, so…
a. Do not use a handheld, unless you have been properly trained; Find a “Master Instructor”, who has a couple of years’ experience, with your application,
b. Murphy’s Law; i.e. Power Source Failure, handheld overheating, etc.,
c. Multitasking; Program your handheld prior to taxing, 
d. Zoom;  Have at least 2 check points on your screen at any given time,
e. [bookmark: _GoBack]Weather Information;  At least 20 to 25 minutes old,
f. Hazard Advisor; Yellow doesn’t mean “safe”, it means danger.  Always fly at least 2,000 above the terrain,
g. Something’s Missing;  Internet access,
h. Not getting a “Standard Weather Briefing; 91.013 states, “All available information needs to be obtained before a flight”,
i. GI, GO;  Garbage In, Garbage Out, and
j.  Too close to Airspace; Although GPSs are very accurate, radar is not (+/- 1 to 2 miles), and the “proof of burden” is on the pilot.
Great presentation, Commander Shannon!
AJOURNMENT
The next General Board Meeting will be held at the Cameron Training Building, Sheriff’s Department, on Wednesday, March 25, 2015, at 19:00 hours.
Meeting adjourned at 20:33 hours.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Patrick Scribner, Secretary.
